## WISSENSCHAFTLICHE ARBEITEN UND AUSGEWÄHLTE PRESSEARTIKEL (Januar – März 2019) zusammengestellt von Karl-Heinz Krämer [Auszug aus dem <u>Literatur-Gesamtverzeichnis</u> von <u>Nepal Research</u>]

**Acharya, Bhanu Bhakta.** 2019. A tightened muzzle: Protracted governmental strategies have led to waning press freedom in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 4 January 2019

Acharya, Deepak. 2019. Inclusive Community Radios. The Rising Nepal, 11 February 2019

**Acharya, Dev Raj.** 2019. Talk about it: Education on sexual reproductive health needs further attention and investment in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 17 February 2019

**Acharya, Mohanath / Sharma, Keshab.** 2019. Ensuring dam safety: While dam construction is gaining pace, Nepal does not have dam safety legislation and policies to enforce effective dam safety management program. República, 3 January 2019

**Acharya, Nirmal.** 2019. The Rajakot massacre, 16 years on The wounds of impunity remain fresh. The Record, 17 January 2019

**Acharya, Reeti / Paudel, Ganesh.** 2019. Importance of Wetland for Life. The Rising Nepal, 16 February 2019

**Adhikari, Bipin / Adhikari, Bidushi.** 2019. Rough road ahead: From land acquisition to hiring of personnels-challenges abound to implement contracts under the BRI. The Kathmandu Post, 15 February 2019

**Adhikari, Devendra.** 2019. RE financing: Need for paradigm shift. The Himalayan Times, 12 February 2019

**Adhikari, Jagannath.** 2019. Addressing the drain: Nepal has much to gain from the skills and knowledge of students who have studied in Australia. The Kathmandu Post, 15 January 2019

**Adhikari, Kabi.** 2019. Undoing traffic jam: While the number of drivers penalized for violating traffic rules is increasing steadily, the number. República, 10 February 2019

**Adhikari, Kusum.** 2019. Carbon sequestration: Taking carbon dioxide out of the air and storing it in soil helps to cut global warming. The Kathmandu Post, 7 March 2019

**Adhikari, Raju.** 2019. The cannabis industry: Many have legalised marijuana while our policymakers have their head in the clouds. The Kathmandu Post, 17 March 2019

Adhikari, Raju / Dhakal, Pramod / Adhikari, Ambika / Rasali, Drona. 2019. Tapping diaspora's knowledge: Nepal should take a leap in scientific pursuit through mobilization of its large contingent of diaspora talent and scholarship. República, 13 January 2019

**Adhikari, Suman.** 2019. 17 years of denied justice: Muktinath Adhikari's family is among thousands who have been dismissed in the Transitional Justice process. The Kathmandu Post, 16 January 2019

**Aryal, Mina.** 2019. Catching the bullet train: The Fourth Industrial Revolution brings both opportunities and challenges. The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2019

**Aryal, Om Prakash / Neupane Thapalia, Anita / Bhandari, Ram.** 2019. Together for justice: Charter initiative may further empower perpetrators rather than victims. Dialogue can help us unite. República, 2 January 2019

Bajagain, Akash. 2019. Moringa: For food, for climate. The Himalayan Times, 25 February 2019

Banjara, Binaya. 2019. Nepal living beyond its means. Nepali Times, 4 January 2019

**Banstola, Amrit.** 2019. Avoiding road deaths: The best way to reduce road traffic deaths and severe injuries in Nepal is through a safe system approach with good post-crash care. República, 6 January

2019

**Baral, Khagaraj.** 2019. Teaching the teachers: Improvement in education not possible without enriching teachers' skills. The Kathmandu Post, 31 March 2019

**Baral, Lok Raj.** 2019. India and the Pacific Region: With rising new Asian powers like India and China, the balance of power in world politics is shifting dramatically. The Kathmandu Post, 21 March 2019

**Bartaula, Rajaram.** 2019. No looking back: There has to be pluralism and inclusion in federalism which are its primary values. The Kathmandu Post, 15 February 2019

**Basnyat, Ayushma.** 2019. Life in the fast lane: The Nepal Army is overstepping its mandate, and the fast track has dissatisfied locals. The Kathmandu Post, 21 January 2019

**Basnyat, Binayak.** 2019. Global trends in 2019: Nepal lacks in-house expertise to predict the future of the region and the world. The Kathmandu Post, 7 January 2019

**Bhandari, Amrit.** 2019. Why I haven't returned: Almost 99 percent of Nepalis living abroad do not want to return. Here, if you work hard, you can enjoy the facilities that Nepal might not offer for the next 50 years. República, 20 January 2019

**Bhandari, Amrit.** 2019. Why Nepalis don't return: In this millennium of media and information technology, you can equally help your country in ways those physically present in the country do. República, 11 February 2019

**Bhandari, Jhabindra.** 2019. Combatting modern slavery: Challenges and opportunities. The Himalayan Times, 14 February 2019

Bhandari, Jhabindra. 2019. Health Policy For Better Service. The Rising Nepal, 28 January 2019

**Bhandari, Jhabindra.** 2019. Measuring population ageing: From evidence to action. The Himalayan Times, 15 March 2019

**Bhandari, Jhabindra.** 2019. Participatory Development: Enhancing Equity and Sustainability. The Rising Nepal, 19 January 2019

**Bhandari, Jhabindra.** 2019. Promoting migrant health: A worldwide exodus is on, and these people must have easy access to health services. The Kathmandu Post, 1 February 2019

**Bhandari, Nabin.** 2019. Two heads better than one: A pluralistic approach in agriculture extension is needed to remove extreme poverty. The Kathmandu Post, 10 January 2019

**Bhandari, Sakun.** 2019. Policing the police: Reform Nepal's interrogration practices. The Kathmandu Post, 20 January 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. Debunking the Myths. The Rising Nepal, 15 February 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. Educating Role Of Criticism. The Rising Nepalt, 22 February 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. Ideological Pillars Of Unity. The Rising Nepal, 11 January 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. Lumbini Contemplations. The Rising Nepal, 25 January 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. NC in Leadership Crisis. The Rising Nepal, 1 March 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. Nepal and Indo-Pacific Strategy. The Rising Nepal, 18 January 2019

Bharadwaj, Narad. 2019. One Year at the Helm. The Rising Nepal, 1 February 2019

**Bhatta**, **Meena.** 2019. Why parties split: One major reason why political parties are unable to lead the change is because they are not yet ready to transfer power to people. República, 7 February 2019

**Bhatta, Shubhechchha.** 2019. Pillars of road safety: The number of road fatalities in Nepal is increasing alarmingly despite an action plan. The Kathmandu Post, 22 March 2019

**Bhattarai, Sewa.** 2019. Rape rulings in Nepal follow letter, not spirit of the law. Nepali Times, 8 February 2019

**Bhattarai, Umesh Kumar.** 2019. Venezuelan crisis: Of what concern to Nepal?. The Himalayan Times, 31 January 2019

**Bhattarai, Upendra Raj.** 2019. Federalism: An opportunity not to delay. The Himalayan Times, 29 January 2019

**Bimoli, Chandra Mani.** 2019. Schools without quality: We have a shared responsibility to improve education quality by rooting out ills that plague both government and private schools. República, 28 February 2019

**Bishwakarma, Ramu.** 2019. Rise against the clock: Proactive research and analysis are needed to effectively address future nutritional problems. The Kathmandu Post, 5 February 2019

**Bist, Jagadish Prasad.** 2019. Diagnosing the bearish NEPSE: Why is NEPSE witnessing a bearish trend despite a stable state promoting a business friendly environment?. The Kathmandu Post, 28 February 2019

**Bista, Shreyashi.** 2019. Save the wetlands: Despite multiple benefits, wetlands have received little attention from climate scientists and policymakers, aggravating their deterioration. República, 17 February 2019

**BK, Gyanu.** 2019. Breaking the silence on #MeToo: Women's silence in Nepal's feeble #MeToo movement has also to do with illiteracy and socioeconomic disadvantages majority of women face. República, 6 January 2019

**Bohara, Sita.** 2019. Account of the Maoist Movement (1996-2006) : The Large-scale and long-run perspective. Draft paper

**Budha Magar, Prakash.** 2019. Think beyond grants: A blanket approach of distributing Rs 300,000 each to all earthquake victims can't be considered as mission accomplished. República, 27 January 2019

**Chauhan, Raju.** 2019. Rubble without a cause: Lack of intentional and research-driven disaster preparedness is a serious dilemma in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 11 January 2019

Chhetri, Prabhat. 2019. NAC: From heyday to mayday. The Himalayan Times, 11 February 2019

**Chikanbanjar, Reena.** 2019. In search of greener pastures: Agriculture industry in dire need of better planning reforms. The Himalayan Times, 20 January 2019

**Chikanbanjar, Reena.** 2019. National pride projects: What about them?. The Himalayan Times, 24 February 2019

**Chikanbanjar, Reena.** 2019. Piling on the misery: Individuals and government need to come together to control valley's waste management woes. The Himalayan Times, 27 January 2019

**Chikanbanjar, Reena.** 2019. Systematise foreign employment sector: Despite huge contributions to the national economy, Nepali migrant workers get the short end of the stick. The Himalayan Times, 6 January 2019

**Chitrakar, Anil.** 2019. The end of history: Our text books and teachers are so boring, no one is enrolling to study Nepal's diverse past. Nepali Times, 8 February 2019

**Dahal, Arpan.** 2019. Identity crisis: Having the tallest peaks in the world is not enough; fame and identity must be earned. The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2019

**Dahal, Arpan.** 2019. Turning southeast: Nepal has much to learn from Vietnam. The Kathmandu Post, 28 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. Civic Engagement of Youth. The Rising Nepal, 29 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. Democratic Dynamism. The Rising Nepal, 19 February 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. In New Geopolitical Radar. The Rising Nepal, 26 February 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. Migration as Path to Progress. The Rising Nepal, 1 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. Public Policy Shifts. The Rising Nepal, 12 February 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. Shifting Asian Political Culture. The Rising Nepal, 15 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. Social Protection in South Asia. The Rising Nepal, 22 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2019. The Livelihood Economy. The Rising Nepal, 8 January 2019

**Dahal, Taranath.** 2019. Assaulting free speech: The provisions in the new bill could further curtail free speech and silence dissenters. The Kathmandu Post, 21 February 2019

**Devkota**, **Anurag.** 2019. Exploitation in the hills: Nepali tea estate workers have been cheated by their companies and the government. The Kathmandu Post, 1 March 2019

**Devkota, Anurag.** 2019. Locked up abroad: A mechanism needs to be created to protect the legal aid rights of migrant workers. The Kathmandu Post, 17 January 2019

Devkota, Dinesh Chandra. 2019. Green Mountain Economy. The Rising Nepal, 20 February 2019

**Dhakal, Saroj.** 2019. Looking east: A strategic marketing plan is needed to tap into the outbound Chinese tourism market. The Kathmandu Post, 21 February 2019

**Dhakal, Shanta.** 2019. Anti-trafficking society: Voice for the voiceless. The Himalayan Times, 9 January 2019

**Dhamala, Rishi.** 2019. Be a friend in need: In testing times, one should speak for and stand together with friends, especially if they have been there for you in your testing times. República, 2 March 2019

**Dhital, Maina.** 2019. Women run the fields: Agriculture in Nepal is experiencing rapid feminisation - why isn't legislation catching up?. The Kathmandu Post 3 February 2019

**Dixit, Ajaya.** 2019. Climate for change: Nepal's silent emergency: springs going dry: Nepal's emission of greenhouse gases maybe small, but its annual growth rate is already the highest in South Asia. Nepal Times, 4 January 2019

**Dongol, Narayan B.S.** 2019. Helicopter country: Safety a major concern. The Himalayan Times, 17 January 2019

**Duwadi Khanal, Dutta Shree.** 2019. Civil society and media: Give them their due. The Himalayan Times, 3 January 2019

**G.C., Arjun.** 2019. Changing track: Sixth Industrialisation is the way to revitalise the rural economy and boost incomes. The Kathmandu Post, 8 January 2019

**G.C., Arun.** 2019. Cultivating green thumbs: Urban agriculture boosts food security, keeps the environment clean and creates jobs. The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2019

**Gairapipli, Pralhad.** 2019. Bridging healthcare gaps: Data on disabled needed. The Himalayan Times, 23 January 2019

**Galimberti, Simone.** 2019. Reimagining SAARC: If India is pursuing sub-regional partnerships with its neighbors to avoid or replace SAARC, Nepal should think twice before investing political capital in such initiatives. República, 24 February 2019

**Gao Liang.** 2019. Know each other better: China hopes that the development of bilateral relations will benefit ordinary Nepali. The Kathmandu Post, 18 January 2019

**Gautam, Dipendra.** 2019. Earthquakes in Nepal: Unlearned and undocumented. The Himalayan Times, 16 January 2019

**Ghimire, Ajnish.** 2019. Biotechnology: Great opportunity in bio-economy. The Himalayan Times, 5 February 2019

**Ghimire, Ajnish.** 2019. Climate change: Its impact on health. The Himalayan Times, 27 March 2019

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2019. No more secrecy: The government must pick the people for the transitional justice bodies transparently. The Kathmandu Post, 31 March 2019

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2019. With federal government failing to endorse education act, dispute continues between central and local levels. The Kathmandu Post, 27 March 2019

**Ghimire, Bipin.** 2019. Where we failed on trade: Major trade routes Nepal struggles to open with China today were customary trade routes to travel and supply goods to Tibet and vice-versa. República, 24 February 2019

**Ghimire, Sarin.** 2019. Get it done: The government will have to act on its promises consistently to attract potential investments. The Kathmandu Post, 27 March 2019

**Giri, Pralhad.** 2019. Slippery slope in Nepali banking: Need of rescue. The Himalayan Times, 27 February 2019

Guffadi. 2019. Mafia 1 KC 0. The Kathmandu Post, 2 February 2019

**Guragain, Mohan.** 2019. Desperation and diversity: Baburam Bhattarai claims his roadshow is aimed at listening to the people, rather than selling them new dreams. The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2019

**Guragain, Mohan.** 2019. The rise of a strongman: Is the Oli establishment inclined to create spectacle and drama than to deliver what was promised?. The Kathmandu Post, 12 January 2019

**Guragain, Ramesh.** 2019. Resilient reconstruction: Comply with building codes. The Himalayan Times, 15 January 2019

**Heaton, Thomas.** 2019. With bees in danger, Nepali beekeepers look to safeguard their hives and explore export: The world has kept a close eye on bees for a long time, but it might be time for Nepal to check its own population to safeguard the country's future. The Kathmandu Post, 30 March 2019

**Heaton, Thomas / Gautam, Deepak.** 2019. Butchering buffaloes is inhumane and unhygienic. But government can't do anything about it. The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2019

**Heredge, Marianne.** 2019. Don't overcharge foreigners: Charging foreign visitors extra makes them feel they are being cheated and Nepal's welcome is conditional on money they can be milked for. República, 5 February 2019

**Informal Sector Service Centre.** 2019. Nepal Human Rights Year Book 2019. Kathmandu: Informal Sector Service Centre (INSEC)

**Institute for Economics & Peace.** 2018. Global Peace Index 2018: Measuring Peace in a Complex World. Sydney: nstitute for Economics & Peace

**Islam, Kashif.** 2019. Escaping the 'tourism trap': Tourism is not always linked to development and prosperity. The Kathmandu Post, 4 February 2019

**Jero, Sher Bahadur.** 2019. Remarriage for single women still not an easy choice. República, 27 January 2019

**Jha, Jivesh.** 2019. Tell the truth: We should critique the constitution on legitimate grounds. But disseminating false information about it is unprofessional and unscholarly. República, 20 January 2019

**Jha, Jiveshjha\_2019\_0220\_rep.pdf.** 2019. Betraying Madhes: Madhesi leaders don't care about real needs of Madhesi people. They don't serve people and they have no compunction that they are not serving. República, 20 February 2019

**Joshi, Arun.** 2019. Reforming higher education: Higher education strategies that perform well over time are those that are aligned well with and designed to address national development priorities. República, 24 January 2019

Joshi, Kapil. 2019. Eradicating hunger: Possible in Nepal. The Himalayan Times, 4 January 2019

K.C-, Nishan. 2019. Pangolin: The most trafficked mammal. The Himalayan Times, 20 February 2019

**K.C., Govinda.** 2019. Justice for conflict victims: If the government continues to dillydally, we should go to the international courts. The Kathmandu Post, 10 March 2019

**K.C.**, **Niraj.** 2019. A matter of change: Small amounts of money and intentional development approaches can transform societies. The Kathmandu Post, 6 January 2019

**K.C., Rajesh Man.** 2019. Technology for the disabled: Maximising opportunities. The Himalayan Times 10 January 2019

**K.C., Rajesh Man.** 2019. Vocational education: More suitable for Nepal. The Himalayan Times, 30 January 2019

**Kafle, Dinesh.** 2019. A dream deferred: Why aren't Nepal's universities attracting young Nepali scholars from abroad?. The Kathmandu Post, 1 February 2019

**Kafle, Dinesh.** 2019. Crime and forgiveness: We need to rethink reconciliation for peaceful coexistence in post-insurgency Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 29 March 2019

**Kafle, Ranjan.** 2019. Student union adrift: The Nepali Congress needs to understand the qualities its future leaders must possess. The Kathmandu Post, 4 March 2019

**Kainee, David.** 2019. Deadly highways: Road safety should be made a national priority as many people are dying in mishaps. The Kathmandu Post, 29 January 2019

**Kaini, Bhairab Raj.** 2019. Commission of inaction: Two years after National Farmers' Commission started to work, people are asking why we need such commission when it cannot make necessary policy interventions. República, 27 February 2019

**Kaini, Bhairab Raj.** 2019. Raising the yield: Raising yields on existing farmland is the only way forward for high and sustainable agricultural growth. República 10 January 2019

**Kalauni, Dharmendra.** 2019. The spice of life: Large cardamom is an important source of livelihood for rural people in the mid-hills. The Kathmandu Post, 24 February 2019

**Kapali, Rukshana.** 2019. The erasure of transwomen: Social constructions of 'womanhood' need to include all women. The Kathmandu Post, 19 February 2019

**Karki, Hitesh.** 2019. Creating smart schools: No nation has progressed fast in terms of technology adoption when its school going children are not fully integrated to technological developments. República, 12 February 2019

**Keizer, Cecilia.** 2019. Costs of inequality: Key among the development challenges facing Nepal is the ever-widening income and wealth gap between the haves and have-nots. República, 13 January 2019

Khadka, Rakshya. 2019. Fighting for a sense of belonging. República, 4 January 2019

**Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra.** 2019. Reversal of democratic thrust: The government is de-democratising the security sector and weakening democratic oversight of the security forces. The Kathmandu Post, 25 March 2019

**Khanal, Madhab P..** 2019. Below the call of duty: It is time to scrutinise Nepal's lack of a regulatory mechanism for diplomatic envoys. The Kathmandu Post, 25 January 2019

**Khanal, Madhab P..** 2019. Foreign policy dilemma: Nepal cannot antagonise emerging superpower China or the sole superpower, the US. The Kathmandu Post, 26 March 2019

**Khanal, Mukesh.** 2019. In defense of private schools: Why can't an entrepreneur open a private school and make profit in the process? Why don't we let the market decide if it wants private schools?. República, 15 January 2019

Khanel, Chet Nath. 2019. Sustainable Tourism Development. The Rising Nepal, 13 February 2019

**Kharel, P..** 2019. Assessing media attack: When public figures indulge in media attacks, the prospects and conditions for the media grow dimmer and dangerous by the day. República, 28 January 2019

**Kharel, P..** 2019. Oli on back foot: Amid sinking hopes at the popular level, the government's promises are far insufficient to assuage public disenchantment which threatens to break loose any time soon. República, 11 February 2019

**Kharel, P..** 2019. Selective memory: Nepal's mainstream party leaders squirm in their seats of power and privilege when faced with a series of foreign policy successes recorded in previous decades. República, 25 February 2019

**Kharel, Pranab / K.C., Gaurab.** 2019. Trajectory of history writing: As Nepal stands at cross-roads of history, it would be helpful if our historiography moved beyond linear narratives. República, 4 February 2019

**Khatiwada, Bhivek.** 2ß19. Connect IPS: Payments made easier: A new digital platform allows online transactions, including government tax payments, without the use of an intermediary parking platform. The Kathmandu Post, 29 January 2019

**Khatri, Zubin Niroula.** 2019. Clarity over hasty changes: The amended Foreign Investment and Technology Transfer Act is a necessity but it must be free from ambiguities. The Kathmandu Post, 29 March 2019

Khatry, Prem K.. 2019. Democracy: Roots or Fruits?. The Rising Nepal, 19 February 2019

Khatry, Prem K.. 2019. Dor Bahadur Bista, the Unforgettable. The Rising Nepal, 22 January 2019

Khatry, Prem K.. 2019. Education Planning and Lapses. The Rising Nepal, 5 February 2019

Khatry, Prem K.. 2019. Left Government: One Year On. The Rising Nepal, 26 February 2019

Khatry, Prem K.. 2019. Planning Things in Perspective. The Rising Nepal, 29 January 2019

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2019. Government-approved death traps: Road accidents are created by the government's neglect and lack of responsibility. The Kathmandu Post, 11 January 2019

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2019. Muscle versus moral: Muscles and money won the day; quality medical education suffered. The Kathmandu Post, 1 February 2019

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2019. The megaprojects conundrum: Improving performance requires serious introspection and understanding of the reasons for the delay at the highest political level. The Kathmandu Post, 19 March 2019

**Krämer, Karl-Heinz.** 2019. Democracy and the Rule of Law in Federal Nepal. Nepal Observer 57, 4 May 2019

**Lakhey, Prajjwol.** 2019. Fluctuating interest rates: Loan supply has fallen behind demand as banks haven't been able to collect deposits. The Kathmandu Post, 3 January 2019

**Lakhey, Prajjwol.** 2019. Views on the review: Potential impacts of the Monetary Policy Mid-Term Review on the banking. The Kathmandu Post, 11 March 2019

**Lal, C.K..** 2019. Alleyway to Beijing: Centralization of all authority in Baluwatar continues unchallenged. Federalism is slowly being turned into a farce. Fundamental freedoms are being curtailed in insidious ways. República, 4 February 2019

**Lal, C.K..** 2019. Fantasy of prosperity: Constraints of social disharmony, contested constitution and institutions plagued by centuries of nepotism and favoritism will not allow Nepal to be Singapore or Switzerland anytime soon. República, 18 February 2019

**Lal, C.K.** 2019. The Maoist cul-de-sac: Chand has very little to lose and everything to gain by creating mayhem. The NCP has everything to lose and nothing to gain by ignoring him forever. República, 18 March 2019

**Lal, C.K..** 2019. Twelve years on: Decades had happened in the first few weeks of 2007, it will most definitely happen again. History doesn't repeat itself only as tragedy and farce, sometimes it does push the society forward. República, 21 January 2019

**Lama, Mahendra P..** 2019. Cultivating intellectual curiosity: Learning and knowledge acquisition is a dynamic, long-term and a complex process. The Kathmandu Post, 9 January 2019

**Lama, Mahendra P..** 2019. Election in Darjeeling: Freedom to use terms like 'identity' and 'Gorkhaland' was confined to the local level. The Kathmandu Post, 13 March 2019

**Lama, Mahendra P..** 2019. Soft power: In diplomacy, nations draw from intangible heritage and use culture as a wild card. The Kathmandu Post, 27 February 2019

**Lama, Tsering Ngodup.** 2019. Coming together for good: How a story on a village resulted in a reader-driven campaign to provide villagers with clean drinking water. The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2019

**Lama, Tsering Ngodup.** 2019. How rice became a staple—and why that's unsustainable: Nepal's reliance on rice over traditional nutrient-rich grains is costing the country billions every year, and making people unhealthier. The Kathmandu Post, 19 January 2019

**Lama, Tsering Ngodup.** 2019. They have a home. They don't have a country: In a tiny village in western Nepal, arcane laws and government bureaucracy have left families without citizenship and pushed them further into poverty. The Kathmandu Post, 9 February 2019

**Limbu, Bina / Baniya, Jeevan / Suji, Manoj / Shneiderman, Sara.** 2019. Reconstruction conundrums: Labelling 'fake victims' doesn't help. The Kathmandu Post, 19 February 2019

**Limbu, Sabin Ninglekhu.** 2019. The hollow eclipse of 'Identity': Some notes of reflection on #MeToo. The Kathmandu Post, 8 February 2019

**Lohani, Prakash Chandra.** 2019. The stability doctrine: The values the government is projecting from its actions encourage dishonesty and deception and give little space for honesty efficiency and integrity bureaucracy. República, 27 February 2019

**Maharjan, Rajani.** 2019. The moment of truth: Dalits see converting to Christianity as an escape from the caste system. The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. A Welcome Initiative on Employment. The Rising Nepal, 21 February 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. Nepal's Maiden Participation In WEF. The Rising Nepal, 31 January 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. Prime Minister's Address to the House. The Rising Nepal, 10 January 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. Ride Sharing Ventures in Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 24 January 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. Shadow Banking: An Overview. The Rising Nepal, 9 February 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. Slow-paced Reconstruction Works. The Rising Nepal, 3 January 2019

**Maharjan, Uttam.** 2019. Tackling Corruption for Good Governance. The Rising Nepal, 14 February 2019

Maharjan, Uttam. 2019. Whither Transitional Justice?. The Rising Nepal, 28 February 2019

**Manandhar, Narayan.** 2019. Decoding NepaLeaks: It should be noted that mere investing in foreign lands does not constitute illicit activity in an age of globalization and liberalization. República, 21 January 2019

**Manandhar, Narayan.** 2019. Drawing parallels: The Ncell case is reminiscent of the Vodafone scam in India. The Kathmandu Post, 11 March 2019

**Manandhar, Narayan.** 2019. Monitoring the monitors: Fewer people are filing complaints with the anti-graft body, reflecting its fading trust. The Kathmandu Post, 25 February 2019

**Manandhar, Narayan.** 2019. Symptoms of decay: Political parties, parliamentarians and government ministers feature as the most distrustful institutions in almost all surveys. República, 13 January 2019

Manandhar, Narayan. 2019. The fallouts of Ncell: Business is politics and politics is business in Nepal.

The Kathmandu Post, 14 February 2019

**Mandal, Chandan Kumar.** 2019. A Madhesi died in police custody. No one knows what really happened: Five months since the death of Ram Manohar Yadav, a Free Madhes activist, the family is still looking for answers while the police stay silent. The Kathmandu Post, 2 February 2019

**Maskey, Mahesh.** 2019. Why this Nuclear Bill? Nepal appears to be poised for a heedless jump into the thick of nuclear research reactors and nuclear fuel cycle facilities. This course should be avoided. República, 5 February 2019

**Mason, Taylor.** 2019. Magic of Rapti River: Feeling like away from civilization, you can sit and marvel at the beautiful nature while your boatman and guide stands at the rear of the canoe. República, 5 December 2019

Mishra, Anamika. 2019. Implementing Girl Education Programmes. The Rising Nepal, 26 January 2019

**Mishra, Manjit.** 2019. Beyond statement: Dahal's bid to support another parasitic and decaying communist regime is not based on heartfelt belief of global communist solidarity. It is rather a matter of political expediency. República, 17 February 2019

**Mishra, Manjit.** 2019. Path of peril: Even though politics of here and now demands repositioning of Nepali Congress, playing to the religious gallery might prove to be irreversible route fraught with perils. República, 23 January 2019

**Mishra, Pramod.** 2019. Hope and despair: If things don't get straightened out soon, Nepal may enter uncharted territory. The Kathmandu Post, 17 January 2019

**Mishra, Pramod.** 2019. Learn to unlearn: Tara Westover's Educated has important lessons for Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 31 January 2019

**Mishra, Pramod.** 2019. Practice what you preach: The Art & Literature Festival needs to be more inclusive of the Koch-Rajbanshis. The Kathmandu Post, 14 March 2019

**Mishra**, **Pramod**. 2019. Zealous guys: Some Hindu groups see Valentine's Day as an invasion of the west and a big threat. The Kathmandu Post, 14 February 2019

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2019. Fortune telling by the CIA: The US intelligence service's assessments about Nepal have mostly been proven true. The Kathmandu Post, 22 February 2019

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2019. On the wrong side of history: Defending unequal citizenship rights is defending the Khas-Arya man's status, not the state sovereignty. The Kathmandu Post, 22 March 2019

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2019. Stuck on repeat: In Nepal, the cycle of history seems unchanged; the wheel just does not seem to break. The Kathmandu Post, 25 January 2019

**Nakarmi, Sabita.** 2019. Justice delayed, denied: Why is the state so indifferent toward cases of sexual violence even as it has totally undermined rule of law, justice system, national security and good governance?. República, 16 January 2019

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2017. Demographic changes: Trends and Policy Implications. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2017. Nepal Flood 2017: Post Flood Recovery Needs Assessment. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2017. Sustainable Development Goals Status and Roadmap: 2016-2030. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2018. Final report on "Study and Analysis of Optimal Distributed Generation for Access to Grid Electricity for All in Five Years with Participation from Locallevel Government". Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2018. Towards zero hunger in Nepal: A Strategic Review of Food Security and Nutrition. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**National Planning Commission, (publ.).** 2018. Universalizing Clean Energy in Nepal: A Plan for Sustainable Distributed Generation and Grid Access to All by 2022. Kathmandu: National Planning Commission

**Neopane, Abyaya.** 2019. Employment for all? Initiatives like Prime Minister Employment Program do not necessarily enhance long-term employability. Focus should be on training and workforce development. República, 18 February 2019

**Nepali, Subhash.** 2019. Lead anew: The creation of new organisations of historically marginalised groups can lead to transformative change. The Kathmandu Post, 8 January 2019

**Nepali, Subhash.** 2019. Read, write and bring about changes: The Dalit voice is seldom heard in the mainstream, but its time we changed that. The Kathmandu Post, 10 March 2019

**Nepali, Subhash.** 2019. Structural blindness: The foundation of modern Nepal lies in the caste system of governance. The Kathmandu Post, 5 February 2019

**Neupane, Babu Ram.** 2019. Identity and nationalism: A simple "where are you from?" question can wreak havoc in one's identity as it does to any immigrant in any country in the world. República, 16 February 2019

**Neupane, Babu Ram.** 2019. Reading Nepali minds: Nepali national psyche seems to be deceitfully democratic. Many hide behind façade of freedom. República, 17 March 2019

**Neupane, Dronashish.** 2019. 'Panic' is not a plan: Schools must have clear earthquake response plans. The Kathmandu Post, 20 February 2019

**Neupane**, **Dronashish.** 2019. Out of the classroom: Service learning seems to be a viable option and worth being taken up by schools. The Kathmandu Post, 6 March 2019

**Neupane, Dronashish.** 2019. Teaching students: The right input needed. The Himalayan Times, 13 February 2019

**Neupane, Kedar.** 2019. Road to misrule: Lawmakers must act on measures to curb abuse of authority and impose harsh sanctions against those implicated and accused of robbing tax payers. República, 9 January 2019

**Neupane, Pramod.** 2019. Highways or death traps? In the absence of proper monitoring and precaution, highways that are being envisioned will most certainly increase Vehicle Wildlife Collisions. República, 24 January 2019

**NHRC.** 2019. Chhaupadi sambandhi rastriya janchbujh karyakram prativedan. Kathmandu: National Human Rights Commission

**Niroula, Tilak.** 2019. Looking for a home: The onus equally lies on the governments of Nepal and Bhutan to repatriate Bhutanese refugees. The Kathmandu Post, 10 February 2019

**Ojha, Laxmi Prasad.** 2019. Think beyond English: Overemphasis on English in Nepal's schools at the cost of local languages and culture is detrimental, linguistically, cognitively and psychologically, to overall development of children. República, 14 February 2019

**Ojha, Purushottam.** 2019. Protecting economic interest: Nepal should always focus on transport and connectivity in order to promote the economic activities including trade and investment. República, 13 February 2019

**Ojha, Purushottam.** 2019. Tap the opportunities: Low level of economic integration combined with untenable trade deficit is making Nepal vulnerable to external shocks. República, 8 January 2019

**Oxfam International and HAMI (publ.).** 2019. Fighting inequality in Nepal: The road to prosperity. Oxford: Oxfam

**Pandey, Avasna.** 2019. Engendering change: Women will be more visible in the political structure only once they are allowed to leverage power. The Kathmandu Post, 19 February 2019

**Pandey, Gaurab Raj.** 2019. Revving up: It's time to bid adieu to the internal combustion engine. The Kathmandu Post, 10 February 2019

**Pandey, Milan.** 2019. Overhauling education system: The biggest shortcoming of our education system is that we have not been able to engage the students. At times, our classrooms feel like jails to students. República, 25 February 2019

**Pandey, Paban Raj.** 2019. Go electric to cut oil bill: As long as we import petroleum, Nepal's trade deficit will keep ballooning. The Kathmandu Post, 25 February 2019

**Pandey, Prasanna.** 2019. Hung in limbo: With yet another deadline missed, the Melamchi water project still seems to be a distant dream for valley dwellers. The Himalayan Times, 13 January 2019

**Pandey, Prasanna.** 2019. Thorns in budget spending: Government must address woes that hamper the nation's budget expenditure. The Himalayan Times, 3 February 2019

**Pandey, Sarans.** 2019. It takes two to tango: In diverse Nepal, it is natural that different lifestyles shape different world views. The Kathmandu Post, 4 February 2019

Pandey, Sarans. 2019. Nepali cinema: A tale of two timelines. The Himalayan Times, 2 January 2019

**Pant, Bhubanesh.** 2019. Export diversification: Must to reduce trade deficit. The Himalayan Times, 22 January 2019

**Pant, Dila Datt / Uprety, Shailendra.** 2019. Pathway to prosperity: Energy efficiency in Nepal will do more than just reduce energy use. It could open an additional pathway to prosperity. República, 26 February 2019

**Pant, Puspa Raj.** 2019. Economic case for road safety: If Nepal doesn't act to reduce road injuries it might lose seven percent of GDP growth in the next two decades. República, 30 January 2019

**Pant, Puspa Raj.** 2019. One-track mind: To address road safety in Nepal, we need to mind the gaps. The Kathmandu Post, 27 January 2019

**Pariyar, Sarita.** 2018. The old weight of caste: Throughout Nepali history, the brutality of the caste system has stunted social transformation. The Record, 10 December 2019

**Pariyar, Sarita.** 2019. From tika to ashes: There are layers upon layers of injustice in the rape of Dalit women. The Kathmandu Post, 25 January 2019

**Paudel, Binod Kumar / Sechuray, Rajendra.** 2019. Fool me once: The Conflict Victims' Common Platform could breathe new life into our pursuit for justice. The Kathmandu Post, 3 January 2019

**Paudel, Prakash.** 2019. Give fairness a chance: Conflict is caused by inequality, so inclusive development is needed to sustain peace. The Kathmandu Post, 7 January 2019

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2019. Secessionism is dead: The overwhelming rage against referendum that was not even mentioned in the deal with CK Raut is the strongest evidence of how the whole country stands united against secession. República, 17 March 2019

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2019. Taunting America: Why did Nepal Communist Party have to spew venoms on America while even Russia and China, the

countries the US considers as arch-rivals, even enemies, were responding so cautiously?. República, 7 February 2019

**Paudyal, Rishiram.** 2019. Much hyped, less owned: Before improving English of Nepali students, we need to improve English of Nepali English teachers. República, 17 March 2019

**Paudyal, Rishiram.** 2019. Teach them English: If we cannot enhance competence of English teachers at government schools, we probably can't enhance English learning of students. República, 12 January 2019

**Paudyal, Rishiram.** 2019. When teachers fail: There are many university teachers who can't understand and speak English well but are 'teaching' in English medium. República, 27 January 2019

**Paudyal, Somi.** 2019. The power in 'Nenglish': There are many 'englishes' in Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 27 January 2019

**Poddar, Siddharth.** 2019. In defence of protectionism Nepal has to limit imports to cut the swelling trade deficit and help domestic industry. The Kathmandu Post, 23 January 2019

**Pokharel, Kushal.** 2019. Dashed hopes: Owing to the Oli administration's inability to lead by action, its credibility is waning. The Kathmandu Post, 10 February 2019

**Pokharel, Kushal.** 2019. Don't write this one off: Taking bold policy measures to uplift the quality of education has remained long overdue. The Kathmandu Post, 9 January 2019

**Pokharel, Kushal.** 2019. Hasty deal with Raut: Both contracting parties have interpreted the agreement as per their convenience. The Kathmandu Post, 19 March 2019

Pokharel, Kushal. 2019. Lessons for the Government. The Rising Nepal, 2 February 2019

Pokharel, Kushal. 2019. Locally Contextual Education. The Rising Nepal, 2 March 2019

Pokharel, Kushal. 2019. Respect Public Interests. The Rising Nepal, 12 January 2019

Pokharel, Kushal. 2019. Split of Bibeksheel-Sajha Party. The Rising Nepal, 19 January 2019

Pokharel, Kushal. 2019. Status of FDI in Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 26 January 2019

**Pokharel, Usha.** 2019. Elderly care: Give them love and respect; Lessons you learn from caring children and elderly are far more enriching than what you learn during school and university studies combined. República, 5 December 2019

**Poudyal, Biranchi.** 2019. Blockchain in real estate: A radical revolution. The Himalayan Times, 28 February 2019

**Poudyal, Biranchi.** 2019. Move like ants: Have you seen ants stuck in traffic? Researches have proven that if we all drove more like ants walk, we would experience fewer traffic jams. República 10 January 2019

**Poudyal, Biranchi.** 2019. Preventing sexual crimes: Policy level changes needed. The Himalayan Times, 11 January 2019

**Poudyal, Biranchi.** 2019. Stay out of eco-chamber: In Nepal, social media has not been used for liberal democratic debates. It has become a source to foster large-scale political polarization. República, 17 February 2019

**Pradhan, Krishna Man.** 2019. Warming the bench: Immediate and long-term plans are needed to make the constitutional bench effective. The Kathmandu Post, 17 February 2019

**Pudasaini, Som Prasad.** 2019. Drifts on foreign policy: Diplomacy and development have been conducted in an ad hoc manner based more on sporadic "big dream talks" than a clear framework, vision and time-bound actions. República, 3 January 2019

**Pudasaini, Som Prasad.** 2019. SAARC is sinking: Prospects of SAARC have shrunk further with India thinking of its alternative and alleging Pakistan for state-sponsored terrorism. República, 31 January 2019

**Pun, Sher Bahadur.** 2019. Swine flu threat: New challenges ahead. The Himalayan Times, 7 January 2019

**Pun, Umed.** 2019. Parks and recreation: The government needs to pay serious attention to the public parks and urban landscaping. The Kathmandu Post, 24 March 2019

**Rai, Dewan.** 2019. Fear of what happens next in transitional justice divides the victims: Transitional justice mechanisms expire on February 9 without nishing their job. The Record, 14 January 2019

**Rai, Nilima.** 2019. A school too far: Through a child rights perspective, the school merging programme goes against the right to education. The Kathmandu Post, 24 January 2019

**Rajbhandary, Priya.** 2019. Consent is key: Will Nepali society ever fully understand marital rape?. The Kathmandu Post, 2 January 2019

**Rakesh, Ram Dayal.** 2019. Corruption at high level: Political will lacking to control it. The Himalayan Times, 4 February 2019

**Rana, Samridhi.** 2019. Lest we forget: Dementia is one of the top causes of death and disability, and society needs to act. The Kathmandu Post, 22 February 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. Martyrs' Week and Oli Administration. Kathmandu Metro, 1 February 2019

**Ranjitkar, Siddhi B.** . 2019. Not Many Positive Things Happening. Kathmandu Metro, 25 February 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. Oli Administration and its Activities. Kathmandu Metro, 21 January 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. Oli Style of Running Administration. Kathmandu Metro, 8 February 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. One Year of Oli Administration. Kathmandu Metro, 17 February 2019

**Ranjitkar, Siddhi B.** 2019. Prime Minister KP Oli and Prithvi Narayan Shah. Kathmandu Metro 11 January 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. Repressive Oli Administration. Kathmandu Metro, 25 January 2019

**Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. .** 2019. Sixty-ninth Anniversary Of Democracy Day. Kathmandu Metro, 20 February 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. The Super Government And Its Activities. Kathmandu Metro, 11 April 2019

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2019. Wide-body Plane Purchase and PAC. Kathmandu Metro, 6 January 2019

**Raut, Dikchya.** 2019. Rise against cybercrimes: Women are more susceptible to cyber crime as perpetrator's identity remains anonymous and he may constantly threaten and blackmail the victim by using different identities. República, 20 January 2019

Rawal, Yogesh. 2019. Badis urge govt to implement decade-old agreement. República, 9 January 2019

**Ray, Saraj.** 2019. Justice deferred for Dalits: Many reports have pointed out that the police hardly register the cases of crimes of caste- based discrimination and rarely carry out investigation. República, 6 February 2019

**Rebel, Ushma.** 2019. We all need Nepal: Nepal doesn't need me or any foreign-endorsed people like me. It's us who need Nepal, to experience, to love, to live, to praise, to savor, to relax and to be content. República, 28 February 2019

Regmi, Balmukunda. 2019. Minorities and Human Rights. The Rising Nepal, 23 January 2019

**Regmi, Dwaipayan.** 2019. Stalling on recognition: The government must recognise and protect the value of street vendors. The Kathmandu Post, 7 February 2019

**Regmi, Dwaipayan.** 2019. Why I returned: There are challenges but also opportunities in Nepal. Society, family, culture, belongingness and identity matter more. República, 11 February 2019

**Regmi, Umesh Raj.** 2019. Establishing common ground: Consider community gardening for education. The Kathmandu Post 3 February 2019

**Regmi, Umesh Raj / Gajurel, Dinesh.** 2019. Drain or gain? Non-structural initiatives can be a productive way to unleash the diaspora's potential. The Kathmandu Post, 8 February 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Checking Resource Misuse. The Rising Nepal, 14 February 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Citizens' Right to Health. The Rising Nepal, 24 January 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Development Governance. The Rising Nepal, 21 February 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Education Taking New Turn. The Rising Nepal, 31 January 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Informal Justice Institutions. The Rising Nepal, 17 January 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Institutions and Leadership. The Rising Nepal, 10 January 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. JC's Functions in Confusion. The Rising Nepal, 3 January 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Local Adjudication Under Scanner. The Rising Nepal, 28 February 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2019. Reluctant Bureaucracy. The Rising Nepal, 7 February 2019

**Rijal, Sangeeta / Pyakurel, Pratistha.** 2019. Saving our schools: As the country moves forward with the slogan of 'build back better,' it is important to consider 16 indicators of minimum school safety. República, 31 January 2019

**Robertson, Tom.** 2019. The right stuff: What top American universities look for in students. The Kathmandu Post, 27 January 2019

**Sangroula, Nilam.** 2019. Back to misrule: If Prime Minister Oli wants to make the country prosperous on the foundation of corruption and misrule, he will surely fail. República, 19 February 2019

**Sapkota, Chandan.** 2019. Nepal's credit worthiness: A good sovereign credit rating is needed to borrow in the international bond markets. The Kathmandu Post, 18 February 2019

**Sapkota, Chandan.** 2019. Troubled capital market: The authorities should have let the stock market self-correct and fall back to its natural state. The Kathmandu Post, 21 January 2019

**Sapkota, Nava Raj.** 2019. Don't forget their rights: The proposed labour pact with Japan is a chance to enhance migration governance. The Kathmandu Post, 15 March 2019

**Satyal, Shashwat.** 2019. Far from clear blue skies: Little has been done to make the investment climate more attractive to investors. The Kathmandu Post, 27 March 2019

Satyal, Vikash Raj. 2019. IT potential: Make use of idle talent. The Himalayan Times, 26 March 2019

**Senchurey, Rajendra.** 2019. Campaign against casteism: Reframing the narrative around caste-based discrimination warrants a different outlook. The Kathmandu Post, 24 March 2019

**Senchurey, Rajendra / Paudel, Binod Kumar.** 2019. Mind the gap: Transitional justice is not detached from foreign policy. The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2019

**Shah, Bimal Pratap.** 2019. Free the speech: The beauty of the internet is freedom. Let it be. The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2019

**Shah, Bimal Pratap.** 2019. Nepali Congress 4.0 : Does Nepali Congress have the vision to lead the country in the era of the Fourth Industrial Revolution? If answer is no, it has to get back to the drawing board. República, 13 February 2019

**Shah, Madhavi Singh.** 2019. Development dreams: Still a far-fetched reality. The Himalayan Times, 8 February 2019

**Shah, Sukhdev.** 2019. Agriculture in distress: Is agriculture-led growth possible in Nepal? Only if we follow the Chinese experience of the reforms in agriculture through farmland consolidation. República, 19 March 2019

**Shah, Sukhdev.** 2019. Solar over hydro: Without a massive and concerted effort to develop solar power, unmet electricity demand will continue to plague the energy sector, the economy, and the nation at large. República, 22 January 2019

**Shah, Sukhdev.** 2019. Tax exploitation in Nepal: High taxation policy pursued by Nepal has worked as a powerful drag on the economy by hurting private sector incentive and discouraging foreign investment. República, 6 February 2019

**Shah, Sukhdev.** 2019. What next for CK Raut? CK Raut's party can take up irrigation as main agenda for ending extreme poverty in Madhesh and turning agriculture into the pivot for region's growth and modernization. República, 27 March 2019

**Shah, Sukhdev.** 2019. Why Nepal lags? Attracting foreign investors to Nepal will require a mapping out of competitive edge over other countries that compete with Nepal for the foreign money. República, 19 February 2019

**Shahi**, **Pragati**. 2019. How Nepal managed to increase its tiger population: Coordinated efforts among police, community members, and conservationists have been fruitful. The Record, 3 January 2019

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2019. Preference erosion: Linking trade with investment is a remedy for the problem of Nepal's trade with India. The Kathmandu Post, 6 March 2019

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2019. Right concept, wrong approach: Export subsidies and import control measures are inadequate to beat the trade deficit. The Kathmandu Post, 2 January 2019

**Shakya, Bijendra Man.** 2019. Trade tensions: Oli's pitching to investors at Davos is futile without creating a trading environment. The Kathmandu Post, 28 January 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. Banking on a plan: The liquidity mess requires a deeper understanding. The Kathmandu Post, 12 February 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. Be the change: Behavioural transformation is the key to societal transformation. The Kathmandu Post, 12 March 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. Excess baggage: The wave of domestic tourism has arrived - what are we doing about its implications?. The Kathmandu Post, 15 January 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. Making bureaucracy deliver: Bureaucrats, as public service providers, are facilitators, not controllers of operations. The Kathmandu Post, 26 March 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. Now or never: Nepal has one last chance to convince foreign investors it seriously means business. The Kathmandu Post, 26 February 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. Revelation by reflection: Nepal needs incremental changes from the bottom to change; the top down approach has not worked. The Kathmandu Post, 1 January 2019

**Shakya, Sujeev.** 2019. The art of conversation: Speeches and the long-held need to preach are passé. The Kathmandu Post, 29 January 2019

**Sharma, Prem.** 2019. Making governance work: Federalism has the opportunity. The Himalayan Times, 21 January 2019

**Sharma, Prem.** 2019. No politics and good voters: Case for local development. The Himalayan Time, 21 February 2019

**Sharma, Rupak D..** 2019. Holes seen in house panel report on jet purchase deal: Despite shortcomings, PAC report has detected stench of corruption wafting over the A330-200 procurement deal, which must be probed. The Himalayan Times, 12 January 2019

**Sharma, Shyam.** 2019. Abolish private education? To truly counter arguments about abolishing it, private sector education must rethink its socioeconomic roles in the new national context, creating robust models of faculty development. República, 2 January 2019

**Sherpa, Tenzi.** 2019. Economic diplomacy with RoK: For a prosperous Nepal. The Himalayan Times, 26 February 2019

**Sherpa, Tsewang Nuru.** 2019. Full steam ahead: If the community comes together, Bagmati river could return to its former glory. The Kathmandu Post, 14 January 2019

**Sherpa, Tsewang Nuru.** 2019. That's a wrap: Nepal took another big step by declaring Chitwan National Park a plastic-free zone. The Kathmandu Post, 27 January 2019

**Sherpa, Tsewang Nuru.** 2019. Walking on thin ice: More than one-third of the Himalayan glaciers will melt due to rising temperatures. The Kathmandu Post, 12 February 2019

Shrestha, Arpan / Prasain, Sangam. 2019. International company used lies to threaten government,

private rescue agencies and hospitals in Nepal: A Post investigation shows Australia-based Traveller Assist has been using the helicopter rescue scam to market itself as the sole representative of global insurance firms. The Kathmandu Post, 11 February 2019

**Shrestha**, **Hari Prasad.** 2019. Miles to go: Transmitting the message that Nepal is safe and secure for foreign investment is one thing. Ensuring that, another. The Kathmandu Post, 30 January 2019

**Shrestha, Hari Prasad.** 2019. The donor's dilemma: We should conduct aid diplomacy by coming out of the 'begging bowl' mentality. The Kathmandu Post, 6 February 2019

**Shrestha, Madhavji.** 2019. Foreign Policy: Search For Principled Stance. The Rising Nepal, 16 January 2019

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2019. Roads to nowhere: Shailung Construction holds contracts for the maintenance of many roads in Kathmandu Valley. But its performance on nearly all of them has been found wanting. The Kathmandu Post, 12 January 2019

**Shrestha, Sagun.** 2019. Technology on wheels: Mobile ICT labs can help address several gaps in Nepal's efforts to promote ICT education. The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2019

**Shrestha, Sanyukta.** 2019. What really happened: Mathbar Singh's manuscript explains Shah's entry into Bhaktapur where he grew up. The Kathmandu Post, 18 January 2019

**Shrestha, Sashreek.** 2019. Manang's dilemma: Pending burden. The Himalayan Times, 18 January 2019

**Sijapati, Alisha.** 2019. Four years after renovation, Ratna Park is filthy once again. The Kathmandu Post, 11 January 2019

**Sijapati, Alisha.** 2019. Their Queen arrived as an exile. Today, hundreds of Sikhs call Kathmandu home: Since the 50s, Sikhs have been building roads and running transport business—all while feeding the hungry. The Kathmandu Post, 2 March 2019

Singh, Ajit Kumar. 2019. Elusive Justice. South Asia Intelligence Review, 11 February 2019

**Singh, Antara.** 2019. Opportunity knocks: Nepal's diplomacy efforts are in many avenues — the Human Rights Council is irrefutably one of them. The Kathmandu Post, 11 February 2019

**Singh, Basanta Pratap / Khatiwada, Dipesh.** 2019. Nepal's Badi community finds itself in a bottomless pit of despair: Although the community is slowly weaning off the world's oldest profession to keep their hearths burning, they are also struggling to shrug off the history they are burdened with. The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2019

**Singh, Ritika / Giri, Sushma.** 2019. Not left behind: ICT development must reach all members of society. The Kathmandu Post, 24 February 2019

Singh, Rose. 2019. The Kathmandu Post, 31 March 2019. The Kathmandu Post, 31 March 2019

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2019. KC's crucial Satyagraha: Given our revolutionary history, how has this simple man's resistance been so misunderstood?. The Kathmandu Post, 20 January 2019

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2019. Library blues: Public libraries are a treasure. We must learn to see them for what they are. The Kathmandu Post, 17 February 2019

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2019. Nativity of Nepali English: Speaking and writing in English in South Asia has a long history associated with power and colonial 'darkness'. The Kathmandu Post, 17 March 2019

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2019. What is theatre for? Transformation comes by making people feel that they are free. The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2019

**Subedi, Anjali.** 2019. Betrayed by activists: Rights activists, her husband and media have made life difficult for Durga Devi Panta, Nirmala's mother. República, 19 March 2019

Subedi, Hardik / Subedi, Harischandra. 2019. Big Brother looms: The government is working to

introduce legislation to regulate public discourse. The Kathmandu Post, 22 February 2019

**Subedi, Ritu Raj.** 2019. Improved Sino-India Ties, Indo-Pacific & Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 13 January 2019

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2019. NC's Foreign Policy Deviation. The Rising Nepal, 10 February 2019

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2019. Oli's Pursuit of Development. The Rising Nepal, 24 February 2019

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2019. Opposition Veering off the Track?. The Rising Nepal, 3 February 2019

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2019. Transitional Justice & Factional Diplomacy. The Rising Nepal, 27 January 2019

**Subedi, Ritu Raj.** 2019. Trump's Asia Policy Leaves Nepal in a Tight Spot?. The Rising Nepal, 20 January 2019

Subedi, Ritu Raj. 2019. What Is Brewing Inside CPN?. The Rising Nepal, 17 February 2019

**Subedi, Surya Prasad.** 2019. Democracy will thrive: There is a long way to go before Nepal becomes a meaningful democracy but the future of democracy is bright in Nepal. República, 24 February 2019

Subedi, Surya Prasad. 2019. Human rights and constitutionalism in Nepal. Paper, 13 February 2019

**Tamang, Ram Saran.** 2019. The silent sufferers: Labor-intensive agriculture increases women's workload in the farms and the overworked women farmers face many health issues. República, 1 March 2019

**Taylor, Marissa.** 2019q. With erratic rain and snowfall, Humla struggles to adapt to a changing climate. The Kathmandu Post, 5 January 2019

**Thanenthiran, Sivananthi.** 2019. Seeking change: Women and girls should have autonomy over their bodies. The Kathmandu Post, 1 March 2019

**Thanenthiran, Sivananthi.** 2019. She Decides Day: Speaking out for sexual rights. The Himalayan Times, 1 March 2019

**Thapa, Amun.** 2019. Beyond 'startups vs the government:' The government's role is best served when it becomes a catalyst for innovation. The Kathmandu Post, 31 January 2019

**Thapa, Anusa.** 2019. Reimagining leadership: Right leadership ensures inclusivity in actions, inspires colleagues to think out of the box and cooperates during times of crisishapa\_2019\_0129\_rep.pdf. República, 28 January 2019

**Thapa, Bishal.** 2019. Aiding socialist movement: By continuing to channel large amounts of development assistance through government systems, foreign aid is eroding the prospects of strong civilian non-State institutions. República, 12 February 2019

**Thapa, Bishal.** 2019. Confessions of a socialist: We march on steadily toward a socialist nation that offers a brighter and better future than anything we have seen before. República, 29 January 2019

**Thapa, Bishal.** 2019. Fall of private schools: Private schools missed an opportunity to demonstrate that "private" and "school" could go together in socially responsible ways. República, 15 January 2019

**Thapa, Bishal.** 2019. Legacy of Bhawani Rana: The first female President of Nepal's largest business organization must somehow find the courage to reverse the decline of the private sector. República, 1 January 2019

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2019. League of nationalists: Oli's rhetorical tendency to spew erroneous 'truths' is a common practice among nationalists. The Kathmandu Post, 24 January 2019

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2019. Rebels without a cause: No one seems to understand what exactly Biplab wants, not even Biplab himself. The Kathmandu Post, 21 March 2019

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2019. The number game: The Public Service Commission has not been shying away from providing government data. The Kathmandu Post, 10 January 2019

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2019. Winners, losers, and posers: In politics, what goes around, comes around. It is the country that loses all the time. The Kathmandu Post, 7 February 2019

Thapa, Hira Bahadur. 2019. Challenges of Foreign Employment. The Rising Nepal, 18 January 2019

Thapa, Hira Bahadur. 2019. Measurement of Societal Well-being. The Rising Nepal, 22 February 2019

Thapa, Hira Bahadur. 2019. Unsustainable Import-led Economy. The Rising Nepal, 4 January 2019

**Thapa, Mangal Bahadur.** 2019. Capitalising on back seats: The government's decision to lift the ban on ride-sharing is progressive. The Kathmandu Post, 18 January 2019

**Thapa, Mangal Bahadur.** 2019. Nepal should hedge: How should Nepal respond to a changing security context and handle pressures from greater powers like India and China?. República, 22 January 2019

**Thapa, Rabin.** 2019. Conservation agriculture: Misperceptions and challenges. The Himalayan Times, 24 January 2019

**Thapa, Sudeshna.** 2019. In need of more protection: The Occupational Safety and Health for migrant workers is in a sorry state. The Kathmandu Post, 6 February 2019

**Thapa, Sudeshna.** 2019. The forgotten half: Nobody ever talks about the need to protect the rights of labour migrants to India. The Kathmandu Post, 18 March 2019

**The Himalayan Times.** 2019. Public toilet woes remain unresolved: Due to lack of policy and proper implementation mechanism, sufficient public latrines in good usable condition are still a distant dream in the country's capital. The Himalayan Times, 10 February 2019

**Thebe Limbu, Sangita / Jha, Kalpana.** 2019. In need of a broader solidarity: #MeeToo is an intersectional issue where gender, caste, and ethnicity all come into play. The Kathmandu Post, 27 February 2019

**Tiwari, Sailesh.** 2019. More or less equal? Availability of updated data instrumental for credible conversations about prosperity. The Kathmandu Post, 18 March 2019

**Tiwari, Sailesh.** 2019. The big fish in our midst: How is it that corrupt figures participate in our society with their heads held high?. The Kathmandu Post, 4 March 2019

**Tiwari, Shankar.** 2019. Don't betray Satyagrahi: If Dr KC's demands are met and agreements with him materialized, it will be the socialist dreams of communists coming true. República, 22 January 2019

**Tiwari, Shankar.** 2019. Opposition is rising: Government should heed the issues raised by the opposition party and work to fulfil the promises made to the people and the country. República, 9 January 2019

**Upadhya, Andrea.** 2019. Who is in charge? Nation-building has never been our national policy. The Kathmandu Post, 1 January 2019

**Upadhya, Madhukar.** 2019. A dry spell: Politically, climate change has not advanced beyond rhetoric. The Kathmandu Post, 16 January 2019

**Upadhya, Madhukar.** 2019. Enter the project bank: Province 3 has launched a software-based database containing details of all projects. The Kathmandu Post, 2 January 2019

**Upadhya, Madhukar.** 2019. Erosion of economic base: The reality is that the high dependence on remittance will further weaken our social and economic bases. The Kathmandu Post, 20 February 2019

**Upadhya, Madhukar.** 2019. Reshaping the dialogue: Climate change is not a subject on its own. It needs to be considered by all sectors. The Kathmandu Post, 20 March 2019

Upadhyay, Gunjan. 2019. In the name of development. República, 1 February 2019

**Upadhyaya, Geetanjali.** 2019. (Un)making tourism: Our apathy towards the environment is harming tourism. The Kathmandu Post, 10 February 2019

**Uprety, Aruna.** 2019. A child cries in silence: Sexual abuse widespread. The Himalayan Times, 1 February 2019

**Uprety, Aruna.** 2019. Menopause guide: In Nepal we do not have government or private initiatives to discuss about health issues of women after menopause. República, 8 January 2019

US Department of State. 2019. Nepal 2018 Human Rights Report. Department of State

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2019. Higher education in crisis: Pedagogy and course delivery techniques invariably are at least two decades old. The Kathmandu Post, 19 March 2019

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2019. Political roadblocks: Hurdles to prosperity are far more difficult to clear than seasonal economic distresses. The Kathmandu Post, 19 February 2019

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2019. Private schools on target: The ruling party should work on improving the wider education system. The Kathmandu Post, 8 January 2019

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2019. Saving federalism: Growing public disenchantment may lead the country to another political 'accident'. The Kathmandu Post, 23 January 2019

**Wagle, Achyut.** 2019. Venezuelan vertigo: Dahal's statement supporting Nicolás Maduro is proving to be a bitter pill to swallow. The Kathmandu Post, 5 February 2019

**Wagley, Pukar.** 2019. Nepal and the Paris Agreement: As a signatory to the Paris Agreement, Nepal has joined the global fight against climate change, but much remains to be done. The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2019

**Wester, Philippus / Mishra, Arabinda / Mukherji, Aditi / Shrestha, Arun Bhakta (ed).** 2019. The Hindu Kush Himalaya Assessment: Mountains, Climate Change, Sustainability and People. Kathmandu: ICIMOD

**Yogi, Bhagirath.** 2019. Getting back on track: Perpetual delays in legislation and implementation on road safety will cost more lives. The Kathmandu Post, 20 January 2019

**Yonzon, Chhering.** 2019. Saffronization of Congress: The liberals, moderates and youth leaders in Congress must safeguard their party against the communal, sectarian allure of right wing Hindutva ideology. República, 7 January 2019